The Crewless Pilot

Until the mid-70s all soaring competitors showed up at contests with a crew. And, owing to the social context of those times, that usually meant the spousal unit and their kids. Since then there has been a profound though largely unnoticed shift in the direction of fewer crews, with some contests approaching the 50% mark. 

Just as having a crew was considered to be essential, so was the practice of sending the crew out on the road each day to chase dad around the course as he barked commands from his lofty throne. Virtually everyone did it this way until the gas crunch, social emancipation, changing work roles, and better gliders forced pilots (and crews) to question whether all this hand holding was necessary.

All the forces that brought about the early crewing evolution are present today and the general trend toward fewer crews continues. At the same time very little has been done by organizers and contest officials to accommodate this change, probably owing to the low key and gradual nature of the change. 

One thing that crewless pilots can do to make their situation more comfortable is to organize and cooperate. They should have a list of all those without crews and they should meet before the contest starts to work out logistics.

Normally, assembly and gridding aren’t a problem, but details of who moves the car to the trailer, how it is hooked up, key location and who you think might retrieve you are important details to settle before takeoff.

Given the fact that we won’t all be flying motorgliders in the near future and that the trend toward fewer pilots with crews will continue, organizers and pilots need to establish systems that will fit the new reality.

